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Voters urged to reject downsizing

By Donna Snyder 

Updated: October 14, 2011, 7:20 AM 

 LITTLE VALLEY — The Cattaraugus County Democratic Party has kicked off its campaign to encourage voters to reject the redistricting plan that will appear as Proposition 1 on the Nov. 8 ballot. 

Legislature Minority Leader Mark J. Ward, D-Great Valley, speaking on behalf of the Democratic Party, highlighted a number of reasons for county voters to reject the plan presented by the Republican Party. 

Although the plan reduces the number of legislators from 21 to 17, Democrats believe downsizing can go further. They say the new Legislature that takes office Jan. 1 will be able to develop something better. 

“We have an opportunity to take our time and map out a plan that reduces more legislators and saves the taxpayers more money,” Ward said. “The plan you are being asked to vote on does not even take effect until 2015’s election and in 2016 when those legislators would take office. What is the hurry? We have three more years to get this right. But if it passes, we are stuck with it for 10 years until a new census comes out.” 

Ward said: “We plan to take this issue directly to the voters and make sure they understand that this plan is flawed and needs to be rejected so we can start over. If the plan is rejected, it does not mean that the Legislature will remain at 21. It means that we will have time to develop a better plan that reduces government and saves money. 

“On the average, the county stands to save roughly $225,000 per legislator over a 10-year period. With the county showing a decline in population over the past 10 years, there are slightly more than 80,000 residents in Cattaraugus County. While the proposition reduces the Legislature from 21 to 17, we can go further and not hurt how county government operates. 

“Some legislators will tell you that we need more legislators because of the committee system. Don’t let that argument fool you. It is simply not necessary to have as many as seven and nine legislators on some committees. Streamlining committees will improve government. 

“At a time when all our residents are facing very tough economic times; the state has reduced aid; a tax cap that limits taxing; runaway Medicaid costs; and the potential of layoffs of many county employees to bridge the nearly $5 million budget gap, we should be looking at more ways to save money. 

“Voting no on Proposition 1 will give us time to develop a better plan that responds to what voters are telling us: reduce government and cut spending.” 
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